

Land Protection Branch

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Suite 1054, East Tower Atlanta, Georgia 30334 404-656-7802

NOTICE:

Biennial Reports and Waste Reduction Plans DUE March 1, 2018

You are receiving this notice because you have indicated to the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD), through the RCRA notification process, that your facility is a large quantity generator (LQG) of hazardous waste and/or a hazardous waste treatment, storage or disposal (TSD) facility. Under authority of the Georgia Hazardous Waste Management Act and the Georgia Rules for Hazardous Waste Management, all sites meeting the definition of an LQG or a TSD facility at any time during calendar year 2017 must report their hazardous waste activities that occurred during 2017. In Georgia, LQGs must also report on their current waste production and their plan for future reduction of that waste.

As an LQG and/or TSD, you are required to complete and submit **BOTH** the **2017 Hazardous Waste Report** (**Biennial Report**) and the **2018 Hazardous Waste Reduction Plan** to report your 2017 hazardous waste activities.

The link below directs you to the EPD website where you will find instructions on how to successfully report your hazardous waste activities for the 2017 reporting cycle. At the website, you can access the required reporting forms, as well as detailed instructions on how to complete the forms and links to e-filing options.

https://epd.georgia.gov/hazardous-waste-forms-0

Remember to keep copies of your completed Biennial Report and Waste Reduction Plan for your files for three years.

If you determine that you are not required to file these reports, fill out the **Certification of Non-Filer** form, also available on the EPD website, and return it to EPD by March 1, 2018.

Questions?

Contact: Linda Weglewski, linda.weglewski@dnr.ga.gov, 404.657.8839